
CHRISTIAN VALUE OF THE TERM: HOPE 

Dates For Your Diary

March
6th World Book Day
11th-18th Book Fair
13th STEM Fair

Message from the Headteacher

This term our Christian Value is Hope. With the children 
we will be exploring how they can bring hope to our 
world, signs of hope around us and our hopes for the 
future. Please see the attached values newsletter to find 
activities you can do to support the children's 
understanding of our Christian Values at home.  This 
week we have asked the children to look for signs of 
hope in nature, if you would like to send any photos into 
the school office we will share these in Collective 
Worship next week.

Next Thursday is World Book Day, please make sure you 
read the Parentmail that came out this week about the 
things we are doing to celebrate this day.

Have a lovely weekend!

Mrs West-Gaul

Our School Christian Vision: 'Working together to build a firm foundation for learning and caring.’
Rooted in Matthew 7 24 – 25:  ‘Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice

 is like a wise man who built his house on the rock.'  

School Gates

Could we please remind parents and carers to supervise their children when arriving and leaving school 
and to ensure children are not playing with, or hanging on to, the gates which are unfortunately being 
broken and are expensive to maintain.
Thank you for your cooperation.
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PE Stars of the Week
● Year 6 Sycamore - Olive
● Year 6 Willow - Jake
● Year 5 Rowan - Jack S
● Year 5 Pine - N/A
● Year 4 Maple - Dorothy and Isaac
● Year 4 Oak - Max
● Year 3 Holly - Aurelia
● Year 3 Hazel - Rosie
● Year 2 Chestnut - Alfie
● Year 2 Elm - Blake
● Year 1 Ash - Jacob
● Year 1 Birch - Miley

Top Doodling Class

ACORNS     

Well done!

 Star of the 
Week

Star Readers

Acorns
 Freddie
Florence

Shaylun
Frankie 

Ash Jack Ayda 

Birch  Beya  Aidie

Chestnut Charlie  Arya

Elm  Maeva  Aubrie

Hazel Aoife Aeris 

Holly  Lola  Darcey

Maple  Dorothy  Tommy G

Oak Reggie  Darcey

Pine  James  Bo

Rowan Maisy  Isla

Sycamore Rex  Ruben

Willow  Issy  Reid

Hot Chocolate Friday

Awards and Achievements
Well done to all of our pupils who have achieved an award.

St John's PTA Needs You!

After a really successful year as Chair of the 
PTA, Chrystal Stevens has made the decision to 
stand down to focus on her career.  We wish her 

well with her new role and thank her 
wholeheartedly for the huge amount of time and 
dedication she has shown in managing the PTA 
team in delivering some exceptional events for 

our children.

Our PTA has never been more in need of the 
support of our school community.  Join our 

friendly group and meet new people, become 
more involved in your child's school, make 
friends, and get some experience that is 

transferable for work. 
Can you help out at some of the events?  

Would you like to be more involved? 
Could you be the next Chair of the PTA? 

To offer your help, or to find out more, please 
click on the link below:

PTA Sign-Up / Info Request

With best wishes,
St John's School PTA

https://forms.gle/6qafStWvmWbPuf3ZA


In Year One, we have been finding time to ‘Drop Everything and Read’. This might be in the 
morning when we first start school, it might be after lunch, or in the middle of a lesson! As the 

weather warms up we are hoping to continue this outside as well. 

Reading for pleasure is so important and in this time everyone gets to pick a book. They can 
share with friends or read quietly on their own.

Each child is sent home with a shared reader each week. These are lovely stories or non-fiction 
texts to share as a family. Maybe you can practise dropping everything to read at home too!

Reading at St. John’s
 

This week Year Two has been diving into a new book for 
Guided Reading. The book is ‘The Real Fairy Storybook’ 
(Stories that fairies tell themselves.) Written and 
illustrated by Georgie Adams and Sally Gardner.

We have been practicing our retrieval, inference and 
general comprehension skills. There are a variety of 
stories that we have enjoyed reading. These are: ‘The 
Seahorse and the Kelpie King’, ‘When I was a Tooth 
Fairy’, ‘Princess Curly Locks’ and ‘The Shoemaker and 
the Robber Elves’.



My child doesn’t want to go to school
- Understand your child’s fear and help them to face it.

1. Talk to your child about school

It’s natural for children to not want to go to 
school from time to time. For example, they 
might be worried about a test or about a 
problem with a friend. With a bit of support, 
most children attend school regularly and don’t 
avoid it when things get a bit tricky.

However, sometimes children may become so 
anxious that they start to avoid school all 
together. When this happens, talk to your child 
about the things they like and the things they 
don’t like about school to find out what might 
be making them anxious.

2. Acknowledge your child’s distress

Show your child that you know they are finding 
going to school a real challenge. You might say 
“I can see that you are really worried about 
going to school, and that going in will be really 
hard for you.”

It can be frustrating and stressful when our 
children don’t want to go to school. Try and 
manage your own feelings so you can focus on 
helping your child.

3. Check in with your child’s school

It’s important to share any concerns your child 
has told you about as soon as possible. Make 
sure that your child is safe from harm at school. 
They could be affected by other children, 
teachers or simply the school environment.

SEND Information
 

4.    Help your child to face their fears

It’s important to encourage your child to ‘face their fears’ 
and to attend school, despite it being the last thing they 
feel like doing!

This can be tricky for you to do, as well as challenging for 
them! Be up front. Let them know it might be tough. 
Reassure them that you believe in them. Tell them you’ll 
support them to do this difficult thing. You might say “I 
know going to school is a big worry for you. But I am here 
and we can be brave and do this together."

5.       Praise and encourage your child for any small 
steps they take
You could say something like “ I am so proud of how 
brave you are being, well done!”

6.       Acknowledge your own emotions

It could be that your history or personal circumstances are 
part of the reason why your child is finding it hard to go 
to school, and that’s common and normal. It’s important 
to have an honest conversation with yourself so you can 
seek support as you try and help your child.

Ask yourself the following:

1. Is your child afraid to leave you because they are 
worried about you or another family member at 
home?

2. Are your negative experiences of school making it 
difficult to be positive with your child about going 
to school?

3. Do you feel lonely at home when your child is 
gone?

Read more on this topic and for further links:

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/article/my-child-doesn-t-want-to-go-to-school

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/article/my-child-doesn-t-want-to-go-to-school


Year Two Trip to SS Great Britain
 

On Thursday, Year 2 visited the SS Great Britain.  

We were greeted by our lovely tour guide Alan 
who took us around the ship.  He showed us the 
animals that were kept on top of the ship and the 
ship's wheel.  We then went below deck to see 
where the First Class and Steerage passengers 
slept and ate.  The children were excited to find 
rats in the ship's kitchen!  

We had a wonderful workshop where 
the children time travelled to 1834 to 
learn how the ship builders built the 
ship with rivets and dressed up in 
Victorian costume to reenact the ship's 
launch.  

We ended our day with a tour of the 
Being Brunel Museum where the 
children challenged themselves to draw 
a perfect circle on a moving train, just 
like Brunel!  

The children were polite and 
enthusiastic all day and we had a 
fabulous time. 



Please note, the school is able to provide paper copies of application forms if required.



Tesco Collection

Don't forget if you are doing your weekly shop 
at Tesco's over the next few weeks, we are 
taking part in the Stronger Starts project. 

With the money raised we are hoping to 
purchase some music technology equipment 
to enhance our curriculum offer - so pop as 
many blue tokens in the tube as possible!


